Fu Jen Catholic University Guidelines for Students’ Change of Department 輔仁大學學生轉系辦法
Amended by the 6th academic affairs meeting of 2011 academic year on Mar. 8, 2012

Article 1: On the purpose of regulating all matters regarding students’ change of department, these guidelines are established in accordance with Article 54 of Fu Jen Catholic University Academic Policies.
Article 2: Change of department referred in these guidelines includes change of section in the same department.

Article 3: All students having completed 1st year of study can apply for a change of department.  Change of department requests can be made from the 2nd semester of the 1st year to the 2nd semester of the 4th year.

Article 4: Students requesting a change of department should meet the desired department’s evaluation criteria of the academic year in which they submit their application.  An applicant can apply to no more than one department at a time.  The request by and admission for those violating the rule will be withdrawn.  Students at School of Continuing Education can transfer to only the departments in School of Continuing Education.
Article 5: The evaluation criteria for change of department are at the discretion of each department but should be approved and announced by Office of Academic Affairs.
Article 6: Once the request to change departments is approved and formally announced, the applicants cannot request to go back to their original department without the permission of the pertinent colleges/departments and the Dean of Academic office.
Article 7: If overseas Chinese students assigned by the Ministry of Education find the assigned department not the one they desire and cannot continue to study in this department, they can request a change of department.  Once their need is confirmed by Division of Overseas Chinese Students, more lenient standards will be applied to their request.

Article 8: Students cannot apply for change of department in the following cases: 

1. if they have not completed the first year of study;
2. if they have extended the time limit for degree completion;

3. if they are suspended from school;

4. if according to the Admission Brochure they are not allowed to change departments after being enrolled;

5. if they are admitted to enter our university through the recommendation of their high school; special cases approved by Academic Affairs Council are not subject to this restriction.

The request by and admission for those violating the rule above will be withdrawn.
Article 9: Application for change of department must be made in the 2nd semester of each academic year within the time period stipulated in the university calendar.  Once the deadline passes, no application shall be processed, and the change of department request cannot be withdrawn or modified.

Article 10: The number of students allowed to transfer into a department should be limited within 20% of the total number of students (including new freshmen) for each year of study.  
Article 11: To process the requests for change of department, each department should set up a review panel to conduct an initial review of the application.  A list of qualified candidates for change of department is made by the panel and forwarded through administrative procedures to Office of Academic Affairs for a secondary review.  The list shall be ratified by the Dean of Academic Affairs.

Article 12: Only after getting parents’ or custodian’s approval with their signature and seal can students apply for change of department.
Article 13: To graduate from the university, students with official approval to change departments must meet the graduation requirements set for the students of the class they transfer into, as specified when the students of the class enrolled.  What courses or credits can be waived and must be made up shall be decided by the head of the new department.
Article 14: Students changing their department by transferring to a lower year of study shall fulfil the course and credit requirements for graduation as specified by the new department for the students of that year of study when they enrolled.  The overlapping terms they study in these two departments will not count toward the maximum time limit for degree completion in the new department.

Article 15: After a list of the approved applicants for change of department is announced by Office of Academic Affairs, any applicant questioning the results of the review shall file a written complaint to the review committee within ten days of the announcement.  Late complaints will not be considered.
Article 16: These guidelines will come into force after being approved in Academic Affairs Council and ratified by the President.  All the amendments shall follow the same procedure.
